# Millville Board of Health Minutes of the Meeting November 8, 2017

A meeting of the Board of Health was held on November 8, 2017 at 290 Main Street, Millville, MA. The meeting was opened at 6PM by a unanimous vote.

Board of Health Members:

Dustin Ciccarelli – Chairman Catherine Robinson – Member Robert Marks – Member

Members present: Dustin Ciccarelli, Catherine Robinson

## 69 Ironstone Street/Local Upgrade:

Lance Anderson – Engineer and John Scungio – owner present the Board with the abutter notification card as the abutter's well is 77 feet from the proposed septic to be installed on 69 Ironstone Street. A letter of notification was sent to the abutter, Donna Hinmann 66 West Street – PO Box 860 Millville, MA.

- To allow 5-foot setback (req. 10) from absorption system and septic tank to the property line.
- 2. To allow 8-foot setback (Req. 20) from absorption system to the cellar wall. To allow 7-foot setback (req. 10) from septic tank to cellar wall.
- 3. To allow 77-foot setback (Req. 100) from absorption system to abutters well and 57' to the on-site well.

D. Ciccarelli motioned to approve the Local Upgrade requests as present in the proposed septic plan. C. Robinson seconded the motion – motion passed unanimously.

#### **BOH Shed:**

BOH Admin had spoke to Pat Scanlon the Fluorescent Bulb Program Coordinator and had stated that the Board wanted to cease using the program due to the shed being located off Town Hall property due to its move. The Board did not have the resources to maintain the shed off-site or move the shed to the new location at 290 Main Street. Pat Scanlon expressed concern about the Board not keeping the program as it is free to the Town and provides a way for the residents to dispose of Mercury and Fluorescent Bulbs. The BOH Admin had stated that it was mostly due to the location of the shed at the old Town Hall. Pat Scanlon reached out to the BOH Admin at a later point and found way to relocate the shed free of charge to the Town.

C. Robinson motioned to keep the program running with the shed located at the new Town Hall – 290 Main Street. D. Ciccarelli seconded the motion – motion passed.

The Board would like the BOH Admin to speak with the Town Administrator about the new location of the shed. Board would like spare keys made for the shed.

#### **Business Certificates:**

The Board signed-off on the following:

Willy's Trucking R & P Home Builders

### George's Variety - DEP Violation Letter:

BOH Admin informs the Board of a letter CC'd to the BOH – DEP violation letter. Board noted letter.

## Southwick's Farm – Well Permit

The Board of Health, came aware that a well permit was not pulled on the property. The Board asked the BOH Admin to retrieve the details of the well driller and address at a later meeting.

## Open Meeting Law (OML) Changes from Town Clerk:

BOH Admin distributed the new OML forms to be signed. D. Ciccarelli and C. Robinson signed.

# Septic Plan Sign-Offs:

112 Chestnut Hill Road 46 Main Street

C. Robinson motioned to close the meeting. D. Ciccarelli seconded the motion, motion
passed unanimously.
Meeting Adjourned
Dustin Ciccarelli – Chairman
Catharina Pahinaan
Catherine Robinson (affect Revolution)

Robert Marks (absent) \_\_\_\_\_